Archdiocese of Newark

Office of the Superintendent of Schools 171 Clifton Avenue Newark, New Jersey 07104-0500 973-497-4260 www.rcan.org/schools

July 31, 2019

Dear Parents/ Guardians,

Your principal, Ms. Kelly Koval, is leaving the school. She has continued to ensure that the Academy of Our Lady of Mt. Carmel has remained a faith-filled community. I would personally like to thank Ms. Koval for her ministry as a committed Catholic school leader, and for her care and dedication to the families, students, and faculty of the Academy of Our Lady of Mt. Carmel for the past three years. Ms. Koval will remain until August 31, 2019 to ensure a smooth transition. Please join me in wishing Ms. Koval all the best in her future endeavors.

Barbara Verdonck has been appointed interim principal to lead the school while the Archdiocesan Schools Office works with the Academy of Our Lady of Mt. Carmel Search Committee to identify a principal.

Sincerely,

Karen Mirro-Drew

Assistant Superintendent

Bergen Co. & School Services